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Hi everyone! Thanks for your prayer and financial support!  
  This month newsletter is an update concerning the Vineyard Macapá. We started  and  finished a small renova-
tion project. This included new wall texture and paint, a new tile floor, a new mounted projector and new lights 
and fixtures. It has a new fresh look that could help members put the difficulties of the past behind them. We were 
able to finish in time for the Easter celebration! This was a project sponsored by the Xingu Mission. So, this was 
another project you had impact in. Many of the Brazilians expressed appreciation for what was done.  The pic-
tures on right side are pictures of the renovation. One picture ,upper left, gives a view of what it used to look like.  
  Fred, one the church leaders, sponsored a “Hamburger Night” for men at his house. Lots of men showed up. We 
did what men do best– eat a lot! I was a good time of fellowship and good fun. The burgers were great! Photos on 
the left side are of the event.  The photo below is a panoramic shot of a Majestic sun set! It was stunning. I know 
you don’t get the same impact I did. But, I wanted to share it with you anyway. 

  Ok my friends, Just a short update. Things are happening. I 
received a message from the wheel chair ministry in the US. 
So, hopefully I will be reporting on further developments 
soon! 
May the Lord richly bless each of you as you seek to do His 
will.     Bob Lesher 


